
 

CLINIC HIGHLIGHTS 

August 2022 

As summer winds down we start to see subtle signs of the temperatures cooling 
off.  With cooler weather come cold and flu season, well now I guess it is cold, 
flu, COVID and Monkey pox season… 

 The clinics are getting ready for the change of seasons, our flu shots will be 
available in Sept and we will continue to offer COVID vaccines and boosters, 
we will also be getting Monkey pox vaccine at Delta Family and West Elk 
Hotchkiss.  

 The DFM clinic opened in its new space on 8/15. We moved the clinic 8/11-8/13, 
thank you to all the staff and the plant operations department for the hard work 
of moving everything, it was teamwork at its best! 

 We are excited about the new providers joining us!  Cathleen Moffitt, LCSW 
joined DFM in August and Stephanie Nickel moved to the Pain Center.  Birgitt 
Schmalz, N.P. has moved to the Pulmonary clinic to assist Dr. Abuid.  Dr. Ochoa 
and Kelsey Stark, FNP will join APC in November.  Dr. Rose will join WEH in August, 
Dr. Jimenez will join DFM in September and Dr. Frantz will join WEH in 
October.  We continue to grow and bring additional access to our clinics. 

 Happy end of summer to you all! 
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